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WELCOME!  Speak with a Greeter or an Usher any Sunday for 
information about All Saints’ or contact Marilyn Mawhinney, our 
Welcome/Hospitality Host, at 772-334-4176.  If you’re visiting us 
for the first time, the Ushers will provide you with a welcome gift. 
 

BAPTISMS and pre-baptism classes are offered throughout the 
year.  A person of any age may receive the sacrament of Holy 
Baptism.  
 

THE SACRAMENT OF MARRIAGE is a rite to be cherished in our 
historic church.  We require a minimum of 120 days notice to our 
office, as well as premarital counseling.  An initial meeting with 
Father Tony should be scheduled by the couple to review the 
process and any special circumstances before a date is 
scheduled.  Please contact Jenny McDonald at the office, 772-334
-0610, or via email, Jennifer@allsaintsjensenbeach.org   
 

FUNERAL OR MEMORIAL SERVICES in our church may be 
arranged jointly with the Cemetery and Church Offices, and my 
include the celebration of the Holy Eucharist.   
 

To TRANSFER YOUR CHURCH MEMBERSHIP to All Saints’, 
please contact Joan Whitting, Membership Secretary, 
joanwhitting@gmail.com 

Cover Photo: 
Over the summer, Father 
Tony and a team of 
volunteers tackled a big  
landscaping clean up 
project on the All Saints’ 
campus. As Fr. Tony likes 
to say “Many hands make 
light work.”  

2303 NE Seaview Drive 
Jensen Beach, FL 34957 
www.AllSaintsJensenBeach.org 
772.334.0610 

 
All Saints’ Cemetery, Inc. 
772.334.7833 
 
All Saints’ Thrift Shop 
772.334.0228 
 
THE VERY REVEREND  
DR. ANTHONY B. HOLDER 
Rector 
fathertony@allsaintsjensenbeach.org 

 
THE REV. ALAN C. GELLERT 
Honorary Assisting Deacon 
gelle62@aol.com 
 
JENNY MCDONALD 
Office Manager 
jennifer@allsaintsjensenbeach.org 
 
MICHAEL SAHLEN 
Music Minister 
msahlen@msn.com 
 
REBECCA DAMBERG  
Cemetery Manager  
ascemetery@gmail.com 
 
EVA CAPPARELLI 
Thrift Shop Director 
escapp47@hotmail.com 
 
JOAN WHITTING  
Receptionist 
info@allsaintsjensenbeach.org 
 
All Saints’ Vestry 2025 
James Laverty, Senior Warden 
Jack Miller, Junior Warden 
Diane Denes, Clerk 
Bill Winsemann, Treasurer  
(Ex Officio)  
Pam Hurd, Asst. Treasurer 
(Ex Officio) 
Dorothy Bree, Brien Falloon, 
Duncan Hurd, Chris Jones, Paul 
Neff, Chris Scharbo, Maria Short, 
Norman Townsend 

 
Andrew Johnson, 
Joe Gorman, 
Owen Johnson, 
Graham 
Johnson, and 
Andrew Gorman 
can always be 
counted on to 
pitch in and help 
out! 
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My Dear Friends: 
 
September is usually the month when the 
church returns from their summer break.  
Organizations, events, and activities resume 
after the hiatus.  
 
As a partially seasonal 
faith community, we 
look forward to the  
return of our members 
from the north who 
will soon be arriving 
for the winter months. 
It is always a joy to 
have them back with 
us. I personally miss 
them when they are 
not here, and I am sure 
you, our Church  
family, do as well. So, I 
always look forward to 
this time of the year as 
there is a resurgence 
of energy in our 
church’s life, work, 
ministry, and  
fellowship.  
 
During the summer, 
one of the things that 
rested in my mind was 
the list of proposals 
our leadership team 
discussed few years 
ago as we moved  
forward in having a more vibrant ministry and 
relationship among our Church family and 
community. 
 
Divided under the five Purposes of the Church 
- Worship, Ministry (Service), Outreach,  
Fellowship, and Discipleship (Formation), some 
of these goals have been accomplished  
including the redesigning of our website and 
church management system; new members 

orientation classes about what we believe; our 
church including our local, diocesan, national 
and worldwide; introducing time and talent 
sheets  to discover the gifts and talents of our 
members and to integrate more members into 
our church’s ministry. However, more needs to 
be done including fellowship events like Movie 

Night, Book Club, and 
Beer and Burger Night; 
further marketing of 
our church campus;  
outreach to self-help 
and community 
groups, and a  
photography ministry, 
to name a few. 
 
I would like to see us 
return to tackling and  
fulfilling these aims. It 
will require  
commitment from us 
all is seeing them 
realized, but I believe 
with God’s help they 
are achievable. 
 
I look forward to  
sharing the services, 
events, activities,  
ministries, and  
formation exercises, 
with all of you during 
the fall. 
 
May God continue to 

bless our church as it bears fruit in this part of 
God’s kingdom. 
 
With love and every blessing! 
 
Father Tony 
 
 
 

Father Tony (center) with Judith Mariscal and John Warner  
after their wedding on June 27, 2025, at All Saints’. 
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As your Assisting 
Deacon, I have 
decided to write an 
updated report on 
my activities in my 
new capacity. 
Father Tony and I 
have worked out an 
updated report to 
help you 
understand my new 
role.  

 
I don’t plan to attend 8 o’clock service, but 
rarely. I do intend to participate in the 10 
o’clock service as I prefer music in the service I 
attend, and I will be present as much as 
possible at the Wednesday healing services, 
which I have done 
ad infinitum. 
 
I am also 
overseeing having 
Communion taken 
to those unable to 
attend regularly or 
who are ill. I do 
want to continue 
this ministry as so 
many members 
value this, just as 
we value them.  
 
I have started back with Kairos and will be on 
the team for their October weekend. There are 
10 weeks of training which is held at the New 
Hope Church on Citrus Road very close to 
Church of Advent Episcopal Church. I have 
reconnected to Kairos as it has so much 
meaning for me and I am valued by them as a 
clergy volunteer.  
 
The weekend is a costly program, but we do 
have Agape money for this. We also have people 
sign a prayer list to support our ministry as 
well. I will provide these for all who wish to 

pray for us.  
 
All volunteers are asked to provide $300 to help 
the ministry, mostly for food but also other 
supplies. You can provide just a small 
contribution for a meal if you would like – as 
little as five to 10 dollars. 
 
For those of you who are not familiar with 
Kairos, it is based on the Cursillo program 
developed in Spain by women who wanted to 
reinvigorate the faith of their reluctant 
spouses.  
 
We have Kairos in our Diocese, and it is greatly 
recommended for all who would like to get 
closer to Jesus Christ in their lives. Ask me 
about upcoming weekends for Cursillo in our 

Diocese. You will 
have a great 
spiritual 
experience, as do 
those who attend 
Kairos. 
 
Our objective with 
Kairos is to help 
incarcerated men 
learn about Christ 
and know that 
Christ loves them 

and can change their whole lives. We even have 
table mats prepared by children to give to the 
men. They love these mats and can take them 
back to their dormitories. 
 
Please let me know how you can help our 
prison ministry.  
 
Deacon Alan Gellert 
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Anniversaries 
of Birth 

 
3        Lyle Laverty 
9        Clarice Northcutt 
9        Dorothy White 
11       Margaret Coughlin 
11       Beth Ann Potter 
11       Maria Short 
12      Harry Kapple 
13      Adam Kobylski 
14      Andrew LaRosa 
17      Lorraine Devereaux 
17      Duncan Hurd 
18      Marilyn Mawhinney 
20      Kim Kelly 
22      Brinley Johnson 
23      Penny Manzueta 
24      Diane Dougiello 
24      Cooper Black 
24      Ralph Painter 
25      John Cochran 
25      Pam Hurd 
25      Iris Langran 
26      Tyler King 
27      Brian O’Neal 

 
Anniversaries of 

Marriage 
 
25    Marylee Johnson & 

 Manny Alves 

 
Anniversary of 

Ordination to the 
Priesthood 

  
29     Father Tony Holder 

You’re Welcome!  
 
To all of you loyal All 
Saints’ worshipers, I’m 
sure you have noticed a 
new “breeze” in the 
breezeway. That would 
be the two ceiling fans 
stirring the air as you 
socialize and enter the 
church. Your  
Endowment has  
financed the purchase 

and installation of the fans as well as contributed to the new 
electrical wiring in Houg Hall. We all suffer through the  
summers in Jensen Beach and this has been slightly  
alleviated by these improvements. Several people in the  
congregation also contributed to the repainting of the 
breezeway, making it more welcoming, many of whom are 
members of the Heritage Society. When we all work  
together, there is nothing we cannot do! 
 

This is our purpose and our plan—to take our interest income 
from contributions to the Endowment and enrich our  
spiritual experience, whether it be making us more  
comfortable or ensuring our buildings are safer for us all. It 
seems our year starts in September as we make plans for the 
upcoming year. We lock in our dates for the events that 
bring us joy or strengthen our faith such as Musical Bingo, 
the Afternoon Tea, our Agape Dinner, and the Endowment 
Reception and Banquet, the last two hosted by your  
Endowment Board. 
 

All Saints’ Endowment is a lasting gift to the Church made by 
members who have named All Saints’ in their estate planning, 
gave a lump sum or gifted the Endowment in three  
increments. All of the contributions are invested with UBS 
and have done very well these past years, allowing us to  
enrich our religious experience. We look forward to another 
year as we hopefully fund the replacing of the cross on top of 
the church so we can be seen far and wide as “the little 
church on the hill,” hopefully attracting more people to our 
fellowship and spiritual journey. Come join us in the Heritage 
Society. 
 
Elyta Watkins 
Chair, Endowment Board 
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“Seek the Kingdom of God above all else,  
and live righteously, and he will  
give you everything you need.”  

Matthew 6:33 

 
How quickly the seasons change. September 
starts the cooler weather (we hope without 
hurricanes). The Daughters of the King 
welcome everyone back from their summer 
breaks. We have kept you in our prayers for 
safe travels, good health, and days full of love 
and grace. 
 
We share in the love of God and believe that it 
is His love and compassion that will guide and 
protect us. 
 
Prayers, Service and Evangelism is the oath a 
woman takes when she becomes a “Daughter of 
the King” . 
 
We are prayers warriors praying daily for the 
members of our families who have special 
needs but also praying for our church family 
that we can prosper and continue to spread the 
word of Jesus. Prayer is food for your soul. It 
brings you closer to God and the Holy Spirit If 
you don’t pray daily already, give it a try! 
 
“Therefore I tell you, whatever you ask in 
prayer, believe that you have received it, and it 
will be yours.” Mark 11:24 

 
As you know the Daughters of the King have a 
Card Ministry. It is a joyful way to remember 
our parish families during special occasions. 
We hope the cards make you smile. If you did 

not receive a card please update your 
information with Jenny or Joan in our 
Church Office. 
 
We also participate in collection items 
for the needy. If you or your family have a 
specific need other than prayer, please 
let me know (dorothybree@mac.com) 
 
“And whatever you do, whether in word or 
deed, do it in the name of the Lord Jesus, 
giving thanks to God the Father through 
him.” Colossians 3:17 

 
Our Chapter is always looking for new 
members. Marilyn Mawhinney is our educator. 
There is a short study guide that needs 
completion. The study can be completed at 
your leisure. We meet the first Tuesday of the 
month from October to May at 1:00 p.m. in 
Coffey Hall for prayer, reflection, and 
fellowship. 
 

“The Jesus in me Loves the Jesus in you.” 
 
For His sake, 
 
Dorothy Bree, President 
The Order of the Daughters of the King 
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This Photo 

Our first day of Sunday School, known as “Rally 
Day” will be September 7, the Sunday after 
Labor Day. 

I’m looking forward to our new Sunday school 
year and hoping everyone will be able to attend! 
That means even our middle school children 
and acolytes! Why? Because after the 10 o’clock 
service, we will be having our annual Ice Cream 
Social in Houg Hall! 
 

We all love ice cream 
topped with whipped 
cream, chocolate sauce, 
sprinkles, and nuts - with 
a cherry on top! Plus, we 
want to thank everyone 
for always supporting our 
Sunday school program!  8 
o’clocker’s, after your 

service, you can go out for a quick breakfast 
and then return to Houg Hall for dessert! 
 
As always, for Sunday school, the children will 
begin in church and then walk out with the 
Sunday school cross. Then, the children will 
return in time to receive communion with their 
families. Our K-5 Sunday school program will 
continue to reinforce each week’s Gospel 
lesson by exploring it through the Bible and 
through activities, stories, music, and projects.   
 
By the way, our middle school children 
sometimes like to help out in the Sunday school 
classroom, which is always appreciated. We will 
also be learning how we all can “Live like Jesus, 

loving God and all people.” 
 
Our middle school and high school children 
have an opportunity to become an acolyte. An 
acolyte is an assistant to Father Tony during 
the 10 a.m. service. Dr. Chris Jones leads this 
ministry. Both he and Father Tony train the 
acolytes.  Participation is on a rotating 
schedule. 
 
Both acolytes and Sunday school age children 
work together on our church and community 
outreach projects. Their first Church outreach 
project was completed last weekend.   
 
The Gorman and Johnson boys worked very 
hard to clean the Church sign down at the 
bottom of the hill. It was filled with baked on 
dead bugs and mildew! What a huge task. But 
the boys tackled it and did a great job! Be sure 
to check out the photos on the next page.   
 
Thanks so much guys!   
 
Our nursery is open during the 10 a.m. service 
and provides  developmentally appropriate 
“toy” fun, music and story time for children 
under the age of five. Unfortunately for us, our 
wonderful nursery teacher, Lexie Laverty, has 
left us for her freshman year at the University 
of Florida! Go Gators!  
 
So we will be on a volunteer rotation schedule 
for a teacher until we can find a replacement. If 
anyone is interested in this worthy ministry, 
please see Karen Neff. 
 
Spread the word to your family and friends 
about our wonderful All Saints’ Church and 
Sunday school program! 
 
Karen Neff 
Children’s Christian Education Director 
 
 

http://www.weightymatters.ca/2013/07/parental-yes-files-local-church-edition.html
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Chocolate donuts for all crew 
members! Owen had two! 

 

 

Just how many dirty letters are there? 

 

Owen Johnson washed all the bug 
covered letters! 

 

 

Andrew does last minute touches on 
the sign. 

 

Joe Gorman and Andrew Johnson 
had to use a lot of elbow grease to 

clean the sign. Graham Johnson and Andrew Gorman 
worked as a team to get the sun-baked 

bugs and 
grime off the 

sign. 

All Saints’ hard working Sign- Cleaning Crew. 
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Do you know where this piece of marble is in 
the church building? You probably would if you 
are a member of the Altar Guild. I’ve known 
where it was since I was a kid, but only recently 
did I ask Fr. Tony what it is called.  
 
This piece of marble is called a mensa. 
According to "An Episcopal Dictionary of the 
Church: A User-Friendly Reference for 
Episcopalians" (Armentrout and Slocum, 
Editors), a mensa is a flat stone inlay that makes 
up part of the altar top. The mensa, which is 
normally constructed from marble, usually lies 
in the middle of the altar under all the linens 
and fabrics that cover the altar.  
 
I am guessing that 
the mensa in our 
altar has been 
there since the 
beginning of All 
Saints’. 
 
The term mensa is 
from the Latin 
word for “table.” When the church building was 
constructed in the 19th century, the altar was 
placed against the east wall with the stained 
glass windows. The priest stood facing the east 
wall while backing the congregation to 
celebrate the Eucharist. The Elements (the 
Bread and Wine) were consecrated on the 
mensa.   
 
However, with the change in liturgical practices 
like the altar being removed from the wall, and 
the priest celebrates the Eucharist facing the 
congregation, the Elements are no longer 
consecrated exactly on the mensa.  
 
Notice the five crosses? They represent the 
five wounds of Christ when he was pierced on 
the cross. Usually, there are four crosses on the 
corners and one in the center on the top of an 
altar. (Have a look at the Conklin Altar on our 
campus).  

 
 
Joyce Fletcher-Menard 
Historian 
 

The Altar in All Saints’ Church building with the mensa 
(the white part on top of the altar). The crucifix, which 
hangs above the altar, rests over the mensa during “The 
Watch” on Maundy Thursday night. The Watch was  
preceded by the Holy Eucharist, Foot Washing and the 
Stripping of the Altar.  
Inset: The mensa, with the five crosses, in our Church’s 
altar. 
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Today, we are going to talk about pricing of 
cemetery plots and crypts.  Over the last 6 
years (2018 – 2024) plot prices surged by an 
average of 65%.  Compared this to the 
Consumer Price Index (CPI), which increased 
25% over the same time period.   
During the 
COVID-19 
pandemic, 
demand for 
graves 
increased 
significantly. 
With a limited 
supply, prices 
rose 
accordingly.  
 
Early on, 
general 
inflation was 
relatively low, 
yet cemetery 
property and 
grave prices 
experienced a 
sharp surge.  
 
Cemetery 
property 
prices 
continued to 
increase 
rapidly in 
subsequent 
years, far 
outpacing 
inflation. This trend is still happening today. 
 
Although cemetery property is not the same as 
traditional real estate, it is also a long-term, 
high value asset. Just like traditional real estate, 
grave plots are finite resources with location-
based premium. They often appreciate in value 
over time due to scarcity and demand. 
 

Analyzing cemetery plot price trends in both 
markets reveals similarities such as supply 
limitations and demand-driven price 
fluctuations.  
 
While housing prices have leveled off in the last 

few years due 
to higher 
mortgage 
interest rates, 
there has been 
no leveling off 
of plot prices. 
 
The continued 
rapid growth in 
plot prices, 
even as housing 
markets leveled 
off, 
underscores 
their unique 
market 
dynamics and 
sustained 
demand. 
 
 
Several factors 
have 
contributed to 
the sharp rise 
in cemetery 
property and 
grave prices: 
 
 

1. Pandemic-Driven Demand: The COVID-19 
pandemic resulted in a tragic loss of life, 
which led to a high demand for grave plots. 
 

2. Aging Population: As the population ages, the 
demand for burial plots increases, 
contributing to higher prices. 

(Continued on page 11) 
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3. Limited Availability: Urban areas 
nationwide face a shortage of space for 
new cemeteries or expansion. This raises 
land values and heightens competition 
for available plots. 
 

4. Rising Cemetery Costs: Cemeteries face 
higher expenses for land acquisition, 
maintenance, and staffing. They had to 
pass these on in the form of higher 
prices to purchase new plots and 
endowment care. 
 

5. Regulatory Changes: New regulations 
around cemetery management, land use, 
or environmental standards can raise 
operational costs, leading to price 
increases. 
 

6. Economic Resilience: Cemetery property 
has shown stability even during periods 
of broader market volatility.  
 

7. Final Arrangements: The COVID-19 
pandemic heightened awareness of end-
of-life planning, which in turn prompted 
more advanced purchases. More people 
than ever recognize the importance of 
planning for final arrangements and the 
wisdom of purchasing a cemetery plot or 
crypt of their choice ahead of time. 

 
 
We’ve worked hard at All Saints’ Cemetery 
to keep our pricing lower than the  
for-profit cemeteries in our area, but we 
are facing the same pressures of increased 
labor costs, limited land availability and 
reduced number of suppliers.  If you are 
thinking of needing a plot or crypt in the 
future, now is a great time to invest, as the 
pricing will only continue to rise.  
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Pam Hurd 
Acting President, All Saints’ Cemetery 

(Continued from page 10) 

Our next meeting will be Monday, October 6th 
at 6 p.m. in Houg Hall. We need to pick dates 
for our 2026 events. 

Next event is 
Music Bingo on 
Friday, October 
24th from 4 - 6 
p.m. Watch for 
ticket sales 
starting  in 
September, only 
$15 for a fun filled 2 hours. 
 
 
 
We will be doing 

the Christmas 
Card Tree 
again this year 
starting the First 
Sunday of Advent 
(November 30).  
 
The idea is to put a 
card on the tree at 
church for your 
friends at All Saints’ 
and save the 
postage you would 
have used to send 
out cards.  
 
A freewill donation to put a card on the tree is 
appreciated. It is a fundraiser after all. 
 
George Mazsa 
Fundraising Committee Coordinator 
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“Good Morning Greta!” Flora called out as she 
slowed and then stopped her wings for a rest. 
“How is your day? You seem to be frowning and 
that is just not like you. You usually are so 
happy.” 
 
“Oh, fiddle sticks and witches brew!” Greta 
replied. “I wanted to ask the Garden Whisperer 
for a new dress – it will be fall soon, and this 
summer blue is getting a bit faded.” Flora 
cocked her head to one side and looked at 
Greta.  
 
But Greta just went right on lamenting.  “Kevin 
spent a long time with the Whisperer the last 
time I recall seeing them – together. They were 
deep in conversation for a long time. Now, the 
Whisperer seems to have disappeared. I 
wonder if they went north for the summer.” 
“Ah, I wondered that myself. I was invited to 

meet with the Whisperer; but puff—they 
disappeared. I thought for a while I was just 
missing seeing them, but now I think they went 
north.  
 
Remember how Kevin came over here and 
delivered a message?” Flora continued: “He was 
so shy then and I was so intent on looking at 
Kevin; I’m not real sure what was said.” 
 
Little One piped up: “Stay strong, listen to 
learn, ask questions and smile all the time.” I 
know the words, and what they mean but I 
don’t really understand the message.” 
 
“Excellent memory Little One!”  Flora 
exclaimed. “Thanks!” 
Groggy added: “Well, I’m glad to know someone 
else was puzzled. What else can I do but sit 

here, smile and listen? I seem to be stuck right 
here and I’m pretty tired of sitting so still.”  
 
Draco fluttered his wings and chirped. “Well 
some of us take naps when we should be 
listening. He then turning his head toward the 
group he added: “Though, I’d prefer if we don’t 
cast blame today or any other day. Ah, Little 
One, please repeat the message – I stopped 
listening and missed the last part.”  
 
“Stay strong, listen to learn, ask questions and 
smile all the time.” Kevin repeated the message 

from the Garden Whisperer as he joined the 
group. 
 
 “If someone is asking questions they are 
expecting a response. That means we would be 
talking with each other -- having a discussion; 
and learning from each other. I believe that was 
the point. However, why do you think the 
Whisperer wants us to discuss things? 
 
Draco spoke again: “Father Tony has recently 
had some very powerful sermons.”  
 
Greta added: “They are all powerful – he is very 

(Continued on page 13) 

Miss Claire do a fine job with the plants and flowers, and 
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ALTAR GUILD VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 
 

We’re looking for individuals who would be interested in helping 
with either the 8:00 a.m. or 10:00 a.m. Services. 

Please contact Joyce Menard (19florida77@gmail.com or  
Sandy Miller (jackmillersandymiller@gmail.com) 

ALL SAINTS’ THRIFT SHOP VOLUNTEERS NEEDED  
We are in need of volunteers at the Thrift Shop on Mondays and 

other times. Once we have people scheduled, we will be reopening 
on Mondays. Please contact Eva Capparelli, email: 

ecapp47@hotmail.com or you can call the Church office if 
interested. Thank you! 

good at interpreting God’s words.” 
“True.” Draco replied: “But were you listening? 
Or Learning?” 
 
“Well, in one sermon he stated: It is not money 
that is the root of all evil, it is the love of money. 
He also talked about treasures of the here and 
now vs. treasures of heaven.” * 
“What does that mean?” Little One asked.  

“I think he said 
it best, but I 
don’t know if I 
remember his 
exact words. 
Let me try: He 
said: Our stuff 
can become all 
important to 
us and foster a 

greed --a greediness that becomes a stumbling 
block to seeking eternal life with God.”  I think 
he said those were Jesus’ words. 
 
Greta was quick in her response: “Good thing 
that is not us – we don’t have any stuff!” 
 

Groggy’s groan made everyone stop and turn 
towards him. “Stuff or no stuff, abundant 
money or just enough doesn’t matter to me, it is 
the kindness and love for each other that is 
important.”  
 
“True, true, true!  And from now on I plan to 
listen to both sermons on Sundays the 8:00 a.m. 
and the 10:00 a.m.” Kevin exclaimed… “Maybe 
then I will be able to remember everything.” 
 
“Well, good luck with that!” Jackson finally 
spoke up. “All I know is God is abundant Love; 
and I should be sharing it…”  
 
The critters kept talking for a bit but all settled 
in for the evening after their discussion. 
 
Kevin just kept smiling and hopped back to his 
corner of the garden; very happy to be home. 
 
The Garden Whisperer  
 
*08/03/2025   Father Tony’s Sermon at All Saints’ 
Episcopal Church, Jensen Beach  

(Continued from page 12) 
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Answers on next page! 

BIBLE TRIVIA 

FINISH THIS VERSE: 
Have I not commanded you? Be strong and                . Do not be 

afraid; do not be discouraged, for the Lord your God will be with 
you                                                                      . 

HOLY CROSS DAY  
 
CELEBRATION  
 
RESURRECTION 
 
CRUCIFIXION  
 
EXALTATION  
 
FOURTEENTH 
 
SEPTEMBER  
 
CHRISTIAN  
 
ST HELENA 
 
CHURCH  
 
WORSHIP  
 
JESUS 
 
FEAST  
 
FAITH 
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Word Search & Trivia Answers 

Acolyte Ministry: CHRIS JONES 
drchrisj2012@gmail.com 
 

Altar Guild:  
SANDY MILLER AND JOYCE MENARD 
jackmillersandymiller@gmail.com 
19florida77@gmail.com  
 

Children’s Christian Education: 
KAREN NEFF  
gatorcabin@aol.com   
 

Communications Lead:  
POSITION OPEN 
 

Daughters of the King: DOROTHY BREE 
dorothybree@mac.com   
 

Endowment Chair: ELYTA WATKINS  
elytawatkins@gmail.com 
 

Fundraising Team: GEORGE MAZSA 
gtmazsa@aol.com  
 

Historian: JOYCE FLETCHER MENARD 
19florida77@gmail.com  
 

Welcome/Hospitality Host:  
MARILYN MAWHINNEY  
mandwmawhinney@aol.com 
 

Houg Hall Manager:  
PENNY MANZUETA  
pen0923@gmail.com 
 

IT Coordinator: PAM HURD 
pamhurd@allsaintsjensenbeach.org  

 

Landscape Leaders:  
CLARE NORTHCUTT & RUSSELL ROTHFELD 
clarice_touchesofhealth@hotmail.com 
rcr012801@gmail.com  
 

Membership Secretary:  
JOAN WHITTING        
joanwhitting@gmail.com 
 

Men’s Fellowship: GEORGE MAZSA 
gtmazsa@gmail.com  
 

Photography Team Leader:  
CHRIS SCHARBO  
cscharbo@gmail.com 
 

Scholarship Chair (Interim):  
FR. TONY HOLDER 
fathertony@allsaintsjensenbeach.org 
 

Trumpet Editor:  CHRIS SCHARBO  
cscharbo@gmail.com 
 

Website Editor: DUNCAN HURD  
duncan@allsaintsjensenbeach.org 
 

Women’s Fellowship: MARILYN MAZSA 
mlmazsa@gmail.com 

 
 

BIBLE TRIVIA 
 

Have I not commanded you? 
Be strong and courageous. 
Do not be afraid, do not be 
discouraged, for the Lord 
your God will be with you 

wherever you go. 
Joshua 1:9 NIV 

+ Sunday Services — Every Sunday  
• 8 a.m. Holy Eucharist followed by Coffee Hour 
•  10 a.m. Holy Eucharist with music, Nursery is available, 

followed by Coffee Hour. Christian Education (Sunday 
School) for Children begins at 10 a.m.  

 

+ Wednesdays — Healing Service, 10 a.m. in Church building. 

 
Upcoming Events 

 

+ Sep. 7  Rally Day/First day of Sunday School 
+ Sep. 20  Women’s Fellowship Meeting with  
   Guest Speakers: Tannis and Michael Cotto  
+ Oct. 5  Blessing of the Animals 
+ Oct. 6  Men’s Fellowship Meeting 
+ Oct. 7  DOK Meeting 
+ Oct. 17-18  56th Diocesan Convention 
+ Oct 18  Welcome Back Brunch w. Holly Fair details 
+ Oct. 19  Annual Giving (Stewardship) Season Kick-off 
+ Oct 24  Music Bingo 
+ Oct. 27-31, Nov 1-7 Self-guided Cemetery Tours 
+ Nov 1  All Saints’ Day 
+ Nov 2  All Saints’ Sunday   
   [All Souls’ Day Service] 
+  Nov 15  Holly Fair   
+ Nov 23  Harvest Thanksgiving Sunday (Ingathering) 

mailto:jngroslyn@aol.com
mailto:p.langran@comcast.net
mailto:19florida77@gmail.com
mailto:gatorcabin@aol.com
mailto:gatorcabin@aol.com
mailto:btaylorx2@att.net
mailto:19florida77@gmail.com
mailto:mandwmawhinney@aol.com
mailto:pamhurd@allsaintsjensenbeach.org
mailto:joanwhitting@gmail.com
mailto:wwinsemann@gmail.com
mailto:duncan@allsaintsjensenbeach.org
mailto:duncan@allsaintsjensenbeach.org
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2303 NE Seaview Drive 
Jensen Beach, FL 34957 

HOURS OF OPENING 
 

CHURCH & CEMETERY  
OFFICES  

AND THRIFT SHOP  
 

MONDAY—FRIDAY 
9:00 A.M.—1:00 P.M. 

 

10:00 AM SUN. AND WED. SERVICES 
ARE LIVESTREAMED  VIA 

YOUTUBE.COM/C/
ALLSAINTSJENSENBEACH 

SUNDAY 
HOLY EUCHARIST, RITE II 

8:00 AM 
CHORAL EUCHARIST, RITE II 

10:00 AM 
WEDNESDAY 

HOLY EUCHARIST AND HEALING 
10:00 AM 

Contents of the Trumpet © 2025 All Saints’ Episcopal Church, Jensen Beach, Florida.  All Rights Reserved. 

Our Vision 
 

Live like Jesus, love God and all People 
 

 

www.AllSaintsJensenBeach.org 

youtube.com/c/allsaintsjensenbeach
youtube.com/c/allsaintsjensenbeach

